
In addition, CDC also recommends that everyone wear cloth face coverings when leaving their homes, 
regardless of whether they have fever or symptoms of COVID-19. This is because of evidence that 
people with COVID· 19 can spread the disease, even when they don't have any symptoms. Cloth face 
coverings should not be placed on young children under age 2, anyone who has trouble breathing, or is 
unconscious, Incapacitated, or otherwise unable to remove the mask without assistance. 


